
 

 

 
Agenda Item Executive Summary 

Item Name Goodling Street Project Bid Acceptance 
Committee or 
Board Board 

 

 

BUDGET IMPACT 

Amount: $137,526.25 Budgeted: Yes 

List what fund: 
 Motor Fuel Tax (MFT) Fund 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

At the September 3, 2025 bid opening for the 2025 MFT Streets Program (Section 25 -00000-00-GM), the Village received 
four bids for the resurfacing of Goodling Street. After review and evaluation, Fehr Graham, the Village Engineer, 
recommends awarding the contract to the lowest responsible bidder, Martin & Company Excavating, with a bid of 
$137,526.25. 

This project redirects MFT funds previously allocated to the delayed Westfield Road culvert project, following the Board’s 
approval on June 18, 2025, to prioritize the Goodling Street resurfacing. It represents a significant step forward in 
maintaining and improving local infrastructure. Per Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) regulations, no formal 
award will be made until eight calendar days after the bid opening to allow for any potential bid protests.  

ATTACHMENTS (PLEASE LIST) 

Resolution, Fehr Graham Bid Recommendation Letter, Bid Tabulation  

ACTION REQUESTED 

☐For Discussion Only  

☒Resolution  

☐Ordinance  

☒Motion: 

 
MOTION: I MOVE TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 2025-__R, A RESOLUTION ACCEPTING THE BID FOR THE GOODLING 
STREET PROJECT AND AWARDING THE CONTRACT TO MARTIN & COMPANY EXCAVATING IN THE AMOUNT OF 
$137,526.25 

 

Staff: 

Chad Insko, Director of Public Works 

Joseph Dienberg, Village Administrator  Date: 9/2/2025 

 


